REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 9, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. with supervisors Joseph Budai and Richard Schweinsberg present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the minutes from the June 18, 1992 meeting as read.

 $\,$ Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the subdivision of the Lawrence County Economic Development Corporation.

Motion by Richard Schweinberg second by Joseph Budai to not approve the Joseph Woloszyn, Sr. subdivision until a driveway easement has been drafted and recorded.

Police Chief Anthony Decarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve 1.5 sewer credits to the Lawrence County Economic Development Corporation.

Joseph Budai stated that the rezoning of the Frewmill Road area from R-3 to R-1 has been submitted to the Lawrence County Planning Commission for their review.

The floor was opened to the public for citizens comments, the following was discussed:

Residents questioned on the status of the building permit for Allied Human Services. They were informed that a building permit

has not been issued.

Resident questioned why more persons hired as police officers were not township residents. He was informed of the fact that all police officers must be certified, and that there are no township residents with this certification.

Resident asked if the burning hour could be cut down to one day. This request was denied.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sibeto